
I support the views of Greg Ashman and  and wish to encourage all teacher education 
to be re-written to include the Science of Reading and to remove references to whole and balanced 
language (except perhaps to define it briefly and know what not to do) and suggest that all teachers 
are trained in a course such as Sounds Write during university so that they are ready to teach, rather 
than waiting for their school to train them, or not train them at all. These changes must be made 
without delay as the current state of affairs is deplorable with many graduates not knowing how to 
teach or support literacy learning. Regardless of the year group or specialty, this should be a bare 
minimum for all teachers. Until then, we cannot expect different outcomes than what we are getting 
now, which is too many young people emerging from education not being able to read and write 
effectively, or choosing home schooling or different careers simply because they were not taught 
well at school. When we know better, we do better.  


